
 

NOTICE OF TRESPASS 
 

 
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 801, P.O. Box 2300, Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4, Phone: 1-416-864-9977 

Date of Issuance:  June 30, 2015 
Trespasser Names: Save the Bala Falls Members including but not limited to:  Mitchell 
Shnier, Glenn Zavitz, Chris Zavitz, Bill Purkis, Brad Burgess, Mark Gidley, Deborah 
Ylanko, Hannu Ylanko, Alan Turnbull, Stefan Ottenbrite, Tim McDonald, Margaret 
Bartlett, Tom Millar, Bruno Poleski, and Anne Poleski  
 
Re: Notice of Trespass Pursuant to the Trespass Act, 1980 
 
Dear Save the Bala Falls Members and its guests:  
 
It has come to our attention that the Save the Bala Falls is planning an event on 
provincial Crown land currently leased by Swift River Energy Limited (SREL) without 
permission as illustrated on the attached email. 
 
This notice is to inform you that you and your group are not, under any circumstances, 
permitted access to, nor permitted to use for any public gathering or event, any of the 
following list of provincially owned property in Bala, Township of Muskoka Lakes, District 
of Muskoka, Ontario, for which Swift River Energy Limited is deemed the legal occupier 
under the Trespass Act 1980, through its Licence of Occupation with the Ministry of 
Natural Resources and Forestry as illustrated on the attached Schedule A survey, herein 
collectively referred to as the “Property”: 
 

 Part 1, locally known as Margaret Burgess Park, located west of Muskoka District 
Road 169, north of the North Bala Dam, and south of the Bala United Church; 

 Part 3, located west of Muskoka District Road 169, east of the Moon River, south 
of the North Bala Dam, and north of the Township lands locally known as Portage 
Landing; 

 Parts 4, 5 and 6, located east of Muskoka District Road 169, north of Bala Falls 
Road, south of Lake Muskoka, and west of Purk’s Place; 

 Part 7, locally known as Diver’s Point or Legris Park, located east of the CP Rail 
tracks, north of Bala Falls Road and west of the South Bala Dam. 

 
You are required to do the following: 
Refrain from entering on the Property, promoting others to enter the Property, and 
placing any articles on the Property, without the express written permission of Swift 
River Energy Limited (the “Occupier”).  
 
If you do not comply with the above, the Ontario Provincial Police (“OPP”) will be 
contacted and instructed to arrest you and to charge you with an offence.  Swift River 
hereby authorizes any member of the OPP to act as Agent for the purposes of enforcing 
this notice.  
 
No further warnings will be given. You are advised to conduct yourself accordingly.  
 
Respectfully, 
Swift River Energy Limited 
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Karen MKE

From: Michael Webb [oakrock3@sympatico.ca]
Sent: June-28-15 9:05 AM
Subject: Fwd: Save The Bala Falls e-Newsletter - June 27, 2015 (final update)

Just the latest epistle from STBF. I clicked on a couple of his links but got bored with the rhetoric. Regards 
Mike

Sent from my iPhone 

Begin forwarded message: 

From: Mitchell Shnier <Mitchell@SaveTheBalaFalls.com>
Date: June 28, 2015 at 7:09:26 AM EDT 
To: oakrock3@sympatico.ca
Subject: Save The Bala Falls e-Newsletter - June 27, 2015 (final update)

Hello Webb Mike & Maureen, 

Here is an update on the proposed hydro-electric generating station at the Bala falls. 

Our next FUNdraiser – Saturday July 4, 2015 
Come out to support the Bala falls, on Saturday July 4, 2015 anytime from 8:00 am to 2:00 pm, in and around 
Margaret Burgess Park in Bala. Learn more about what is happening, and get your T-shirts, buttons, posters, 
postcards, lawn signs and car decals. All proceeds go to our Legal Challenge Fund. A flyer is here.

Big news – charitable donation tax receipts 
And now in addition to the support of the Muskoka Lakes Association, Moon River Property Owners 
Association, and the Wahta Mohawks First Nation, we now have increased support from the 
Architectural Conservancy of Ontario. You can now receive a charitable donation tax recepit for donations to 
SaveTheBalaFalls.com. Donations will be applied to our Legal Challenge Fund. 

Depending on your tax situation, this reduces your after-tax cost of donating by 30% to 40%. 
Donations can be made on-line, and you immediately get your official tax receipt. 
Details are here, or just go to SaveTheBalaFalls.com, where there's a Click to Donate icon. 

Current status

1. As for the last ten years, the proponent still does not have all approvals needed to proceed.

2. In fact, the proponent has made environmentally-significant changes to their previously approved plans 
and this appears to invalidate some of the approvals they do have. Either the proponent should be 
required to provide environmental assessment of their current plans, or this confirms the environmental 
assessment process has been a farce all along. 




